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Summer/Fall 2023 Newsletter    

Phone 906-932-5800         Fax 906-932-5089


Farmers Market

Opening day is tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, July 11th from 4-6pm at the Airport Park Pavilion and every Tuesday thru Sept 26th (weather permitting). Come out and enjoy with your family and friends. They will have outdoor activities as well as great produce, bakery, jams and jellies, fresh eggs, and pastured meats. Use your WIC, Senior Project Fresh coupons and SNAP Benefits are now allowed! Check out the Ironwood Township Farmers Market Facebook page for different weekly activities.  Looking forward to seeing you there!
Ironwood Township Taxpayer

Summer taxes will be mailed by July 1st.  Winter taxes will be mailed by December 1st.  If you pay your taxes by mail, please enclose the payment stub or the Parcel ID number(s) with your payment. If you wish to receive a receipt, please send a self-addressed stamped envelope with payment. Payments must be in office by September 14, 2023, 5p.m. and February 14th, 2024 5p.m. accordingly to avoid interest and penalties. Postmark WILL NOT be accepted.
Broadband Internet

Highline is bringing fiber internet to Ironwood Township and the surrounding areas!  Please log on to highlinefast.com and enter your address to let them know we are interested in bringing high-speed internet all over the township!!
Assessments and Board of Review

The 2023 Property Assessment notices were mailed out in February of this year for your property.  The State Tax Commission is requiring that local governments reassess a minimum 20% of the property in their jurisdiction each year. Therefore, all parts of the township are subject to reassessment which includes pictures of your buildings. You may see Tom and Keith Johnson around your property taking assessment!  If you have any questions about your property assessment please call Tom Novascone, our assessor, at (906)364-0940.
Election Dates 2023
August 8, 2023 State Primary ** November 7, 2023 State General Election**

Polls open from 7AM to 8PM *Vote at the polls, through the mail or absentee ballot. There is 

A secure drop box with security camara at the main entrance of the Township hall . Visit https://www.ironwoodtownship.com/government/township_clerk_s_office.php for more information.
Garbage Assessment
Trash must be placed out the night before your collection day. Trash should not be placed on the curb earlier than the evening before collection day, and containers should be promptly removed after collection. Trash bags or containers must be within five (5) feet of the curb and clearly visible to the collector. During the winter season, it is suggested to use black trash bags or containers so they are more readily visible in snow. Trash is limited to two 32-gallon trash cans or bags per week, no more than 30 pounds each. Additional cans or bags must be in a GREEN extra service bag ($1.50). Extra bags can be purchased at the township office during regular office hours. Absolutely NO construction/demolition debris will be collected. It must be disposed of at the Gogebic Range Solid Waste Mgmt. Facility.  SPECIAL NOTE: NO LOOSE TRASH IN YOUR TRASH CAN - A few reasons why... It's unsanitary for the collector if they have to reach down into the trash can to lift out loose trash. Trash bags keep trash contained and can help keep your trash can cleaner. LOOSE TRASH WILL NOT BE PICKED UP!

PLEASE CALL THE GOGEBIC RANGE SOLID WASTE MGMT facility if you have any questions regarding your garbage pickup at (906)932-0600.

Compost Site
While working on our Forestry plan, a compost site for township residents has been in discussion.  Any new information we receive on having this available to township residents will be posted on the website and in future newsletters!

Fall cleanup date is set for Sept 18, 2023 – Sept 29, 2023.  Enclosed with your tax bill is your official letter to bring to the transfer station to drop off your 1 load of garbage! 
Township Wide Rummage Sale

Will be held the weekend of Friday, September 1st  – 3rd .  To get your rummage sale listed in the flyer and Newspaper ad please call the office no later than Wednesday, August 23rd ! Please call the office for further details or to let us know about your sale!
Sunset Park Improvements
Our Sunset Park is getting a makeover!  The baseball field is finished and looks wonderful!  A few of the local softball, baseball and T-ball teams have been using it for practices and cannot state how wonderful it is to have another field to use during the busy season of softball/baseball.  They have all expressed their thankfulness that we decided to take the time to make the upgrades to a much needed field for the area! Up next…basketball courts and tennis courts!
Please Be Mindful of your Neighbors during Wood Burning Season!
These items should never be burned in your wood burning stove/unit:
~Christmas trees ~Painted or treated lumber ~Any type of paper with colored print ~Plywood, particle board, or chipboard ~ Accelerants ~Household plastic ~Dryer lint ~Driftwood
ACH (Automated Clearing House) UTILITY Payments & Online Payments
If you are interested in this payment option for your monthly Utility bills or your quarterly Garbage bills, please contact the Treasurer’s office to sign up.  We can directly debit your account for your payment convenience! The form to get this started is available on our website under the Township Services-Online Bill pay link, in the office or we can mail one to you to fill out and return. You can pay your water/sewer and garbage bills online as well! A minimum 3% fee is charged by Point & Pay to do so. Our website address is listed on the right-side column.    
Fire Department  
The Ironwood Township Volunteer Fire department is filling pools this summer.  The cost of filling the pool is $.0083 per gallon plus $50.00.  If you are interested in having a pool filled, please give Fire Chief Bob Brentar a call at (906)364-5450.
Basement Sump Pumps
As a reminder to township residents, all basement sump pumps need to be properly ran and drained outside of the residence.  These pumps cannot be drained into the public sanitary sewer system!  This is in violation of Ordinance #25. Cross connection hazard information available on our website or at the office!
Cemetery 

Items can be placed at gravesites starting every Mother’s Day weekend. Please keep all items placed at gravesites easily moveable for landscaping during the summer months. 1 shepherds hook allowed per site.  Any excess pots/flowers will be removed. All items must be removed from the cemetery by Sept 30th.  Any items left will be removed and disposed of after that date.
General Information

· Board Meetings are on the 2nd and 4th Monday of every month at 5:00 p.m. in the township office board room. The public is welcome to attend!
· We have a locked drop box located to the right of the main entry door of our building if you need to drop a payment off after hours, during holidays or when the treasurer’s office is unavailable.  Check or money order only please!
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Contact us at:


Supervisor


Jay Kangas


(906) 932-8447
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Clerk


Mary Segalin


(906) 932-8446
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Treasurer


Maria Graser


(906) 932-8445


� HYPERLINK "mailto:treasurer@ironwoodtownship.com" �treasurer@ironwoodtownship.com�





Trustees


Brenda Ali-Angus


Gabe Justinak


Kevin Lyons


Jim Simmons, Jr.





Zoning/Blight Enforcement 


Leroy Johnson


(906) 285-0242





Building Inspector


“Butch” Saari


(906)364-1277





Assessor


Tom Novascone


(906)364-0940


jtnovascone@gmail.com





Road Commission 


(906)667-0233





Gogebic Range Solid Waste Authority 


 (906)932-0600





PAUD


Chris Ann Bressette


(906)663-4025





Brush Burning


www.dnr.state.mi.us/burnpermits/
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We encourage everyone to view our website. You can find applications for building permits, absentee voter forms, phone numbers, zoning ordinances, economic development information, meeting minutes, some nice pictures of our area and township demographics.


CHECK IT OUT!
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